

Volume 6, No. 6

August, 1963

Your Prexy Speaks

by Bob Taylor

Several subjects are of interest to us which have come to the foreground in the last thirty days. The 'DEAR CUS-TOMER' placards put on most doors at Choya created quite a stir. I'm sure none of our Club Members are delinquent on their rent but if Frank Lopez made a mistake he told me all he needs is a receipt to get his books straight. Most of us pay by check listing on the face of the check the months it covers. Frank said there were several spots that had paid no rent for five or six years. These are to be sold if not paid up quickly. Frank cannot be blamed by anyone as that kind of business would not be tolerated here in the U.S.A.

A letter (page 7), to the Captain of the Port Luis G. Sevilla S. was written at his request to give our Club Status with his Department at Mexico City. An attempt was made to give our objectives sustained in the past as well as those of some future date. We believe we have assisted our Mexican friends and indeed we appreciate their tolerance of us. Sr. Sevilla stated he would assist us with any type of emergency after our status as a Fishing Club was recognized by his Office.

There are two more items on our agenda which are very necessary. Our by-laws are underway with Bill Hammer and Wes Douglas is picking up our

advertising, both very necessary, however, the two duties under consideration are Mexican Incorporation and some sort of Police protection at the Bay.

The first presents only research and assistance of an attorney who understands Mexican law. This is under way. The second and tougher problem has been put off for reasons. We go to Choya to get away from regulations. restrictions and to have fun, as well as fish. We don't go to see men beat up their wives and girl friends, fight among themselves, get so drunk they fall down in the road, shoot cherry bombs at 2:00 in the morning, bring their Hollywood girl friends to the Mayor's Choya Vista Bar. I'm sure none of our Club Members would do these things but our Mexican friends see the increased number of people coming to Choya. They cannot be expected to recognize individual Club members. Therefore it seems that some protection is needed from these unthinking characters.

Finally, we all wish to thank Tom Sharp for being such a fine host at our July meeting. He had some 200 people come to his catering "Hacienda" with two swimming pools, many tables and the shade, our pot luck supper. Our turnout had many Members out that have not attended a regular meeting for a long time. Thanks again, Tom Sharpe, we do indeed appreciate your hospitality.

Cholla Chatter

Official Publication of the Cholla Bay Sportsmen Club, Inc.

PHOENIX, P.O. Box 7171, Phoenix 11

	I	
	DENT	
TREASURER		Jack Schmidt

DIRECTORS

Bill Valentine Paul Schoonover
Bill Blair Bill Hammer
Al Scott (immediate past president)

TUCSON CHA	PTERP.O.	Box 334, Tucson
PRESIDENT .		Les Conlisk
VICE PRESID	ENT	Dean Fisher
		Mary Turner
TREASURER		ruman Nussbaum

EDITOR Cecil Gary, AL 8-0612
ASST. EDITOR Charles Reed
Membership Chrm. Ray Sanderson AL 3-8024

A Good Time Was Had By All

The only place that I have seen more chickens than there was on the big tables at Tom Sharpe Catering 'Hacienda' most surely would have been on a chicken ranch. It was cooked in many different ways. Next there was all types of covered dishes, casseroles galore and a big ham that was out of this world. Then came the many different kinds of salads that could make a complete meal in themselves. Lots of good rolls and buns then lots of good cakes and pies. So I think that all the women that turned out such good food should all receive an Orchid in thanks. All the ones that took their suits had a good swim in a very nice pool. Also Curt sure made all the small fry look like old salts with snakes and what not tattooed on their arms. So to all who did not make it you sure missed a swell Pot Luck and swim party.

Ship To Shore Marine Radio

Call Letters

2182	Safety & Calling
2555	Boat to Shore
2738	Intership
	Intership

Citizens Band Radios

	-01	-	-0.0	-	-64	elle	o.	40		Mills	and i	MB.	•	-	m	-	-		
Monitor Channel																			
Conversation																			
Conversation																			11
Conversation																			
Conversation		1				950		u			ı						4	10	- 5

Surfside Comments

By Gene Henry

One of the most frequently misused phrases in the English language is "Fisherman's Luck". As in most other sports, there is a certain amount of luck involved in fishing, but the guys you know or read about who consistently make good catches such as Bill Valentine, Wally Blanchard and Jerry Heffelfinger are highly skilled in the use of fishing equipment and take advantage of every opportunity to learn or develop new techniques. It takes just as much ability, practice and study to be a top fisherman as its does to be a top performer in any sport.

How does a person go about acquiring these skills? Well, first let's face one basic fact — darned few of us are ever going to hold a candle to guys like Bill, Wally or Jerry. But we can become reasonably successful fishermen and improve our catches by following a few basic practices.

First, buy good-brand matching tackle and learn how to use it. A few hours practice casting in the back yard with a practice plug will pay big dividends on those fishing trips. This back yard practice can be a lot of fun too. I have seen this pay off with my own kids and in working with Boy Scout

FOR SALE

26 ft. boat built in Rocky Point. V8 Chev. motor sacrifice for \$1200.00. See at Ajo Blakely Station No. 68.

Cabin at Cholla Bay. 24' x 24', Excellent location, in tip top shape. Location is at the end of Widow Maker Lane on the bay. Call John Luhrs, ALpine 9-7491, Phoenix, Arizona.

CRAYCROFT MARINA

Evinrude Motors

Crestliner Boats - Texas Maid Boats

Phone 296-5752 1665 So. Craycroft TUCSON, ARIZONA back yard until they mastered the use of their equipment were invariably the ones who caught the most fish on fishing trips.

Second, learn how to fish with artificial lures. I learned to fish using natural bait and for many years used nothing else. For that matter, for certain types of fishing or when I'm just feeling lazy. I still like to use natural baits, but it's a proven fact that once you have learned to use artificial lures you will catch more fish than you ever caught on natural bait. Try using some of those shiny lures that have been gathering dust in your tackle box for years. Any of the reputable sporting goods dealers can recommend 2 or 3 types of lures to try depending on the type of fishing you intend to do.

Third, take advantage of every opportunity to fish with a good fisherman. There is no better way to learn than to observe an expert fisherman in action. This isn't always easy to do since most fishermen prefer to fish alone or with close fishing buddies. The next best thing is to read articles by leading sports writers or try out some of the successful techniques they describe. Any of you who have read Bill Valentine's articles of fishing Baja and have tried the proven fish-gettin' methods he describes can vouch that they will catch fish for you.

A leading sports writer once stated, "10% of the fishermen catch 90% of the fish." With a little effort you can help change those figures.

NEXT MEETING
AUGUST 13
8 P.M.
Goettl Auditorium
2005 East Ind. School Rd.

Know Your Officers

Jack J. Schmidt, Treasurer, Cholla Bay Sportsmen Club. Born in central Illinois on December 23, 1924, I attended school there until going into active duty with the U. S. Navy in June 1942. I served in the South and Central Pacific for 2½ years and was discharged in December 1945. Returning to Central Illinois I married Barbara in June 1946, and remained there until Feb. 1951 when, for health reasons, we moved to Phoenix.

I have primarily been associated in general development, promotion and construction since being in Phoenix. Along with a couple associates we built and operated several bowling lanes in the Phoenix area and New Mexico. No longer being active with bowling lanes I plan a little loafing and then will be associated with Zee Realty & Trust Co. in Phoenix.

I have been a Cholla Bay member for over seven years and fish and loaf there as often as possible. Our cabin is up in the saddle (crow's nest) where so many of you come up to fish off the rocks or check the water. Barbara's folks, the Omar Ashworths, live there most of the year. My boat is the Champagne Lady. Give me a shout sometime or drop by and say hi.

J. J. Schmidt

ABS METALLURGICAL PROCESSORS

4329 E. Magnolia, Phoenix, Ariz.

Always Better Service

Heat treating and cleaning per C-41

WO 7-6391

Myrt & Ken - Members

TUCSON TALKING

By Les Conlisk

It was 2:30 A.M. when little Sally woke up. "Tell me a story mama," she pleaded. "Hush dear," replied her mother. "Daddy will be home from fishing pretty soon, and he will tell us both one."

On the agenda for the July meeting was the Fish Fry. Dorothy Walker, chairman, has her plans well under way. July 28th: the date; Rose Canyon: the place; family fun: the purpose.

It looks like Dave Crane will soon get a Coast Guard Flotilla for Tucson. His first meeting was July 17th at the Naval Reserve Academy. If anyone else is interested, contact Dave. It is both interesting and educational to any boatman and the knowledge you gain could save your life.

'Something to try': watch the weather report before going to the Bay. I was told, if there is a low in Southern Nevada, the water is always rough at the Bay.

New members this month are Chester Newman and Pembroke Eastman.

The door prize was a dozen lures furnished by Bemco Marine, the new sporting goods store located behind 2019 N. Stone. The lucky winner was Mary Turner.

Our entertainment chairman, Dave



Crane, secured a film "Shrimp Please" from the university and another from the Coast Guard on Courtesy Motor Boat Examination. Jack Graves showed them for us, Thanks again Jack.

Our thanks, too, for the punch and cookies after the meeting, to my wife, Verna.

Our next meeting will be August 20th, at the Moose Lodge (Upstairs), 378 N. Main. See you there.

Auto Accident

James V. Tyra, member of the Cholla Bay Sportsman's Club, son-in-law of our president, Bob Taylor, was killed in an automobile accident on June 27th. The accident took place on Highway 60-70. Sincere condolences go to the family in this time of sorrow.

NEW VICE PRESIDENT

Wayne O. Earley has been appointed to fill the office of vice-president of the Cholla Bay Sportsman's Club left vacant by the resignation of Glen Stewart. Wayne is a commander in the Coast Guard, was born in Florence and is employed by the State Highway Department in charge of roadside developments. Wayne has a lovely wife and a precious little daughter.

Thanks go to Wayne for his past endeavors in behalf of the club and for his willingness to serve in this capacity.

Remember, if you don't see it in the Chatter it's because YOU didn't write it down and send it in.

KANSAS CITY LIFE INSURANCE COMPANY

"Security Assured"

Estate Planning — Business Insurance
Pension Plans — Group Insurance
Family Insurance
Life & Disability Insurance for every need

Club Members

Hersch Alton

Wes Douglas

14 Luhrs Arcade

AL 4-8444

Phoenix

Between The Mountains And The Sea

By Ida Bourland

John and Gladys Haskins from Las Cruces, New Mexico came to the bay to spend a few weeks. With them was their daughter Joanne Faubian and her sons Charles and Robert, their daughter-in-law, Joyce, and her children Vickey, Cindy, Debby and Jim.

Many folks have been spending their vacations here. From Tucson we had Henry and June Nordmeyer, son Hank and a friend Bill Shaw. Paul and Bunnie Neal, children Gayle and Mike, Ray and Ruby O'Hare. Mr. and Mrs. Bert Walker and Mrs. Walker's nephews from Texas, Pat and Bob, Mrs. Jack Klein and her children. From Phoenix we had Mr. and Mrs. Arthur Manning and son, Mr. and Mrs. Joe Taylor and children, Mr. and Mrs. Tom Sharp and son. Mrs. Edna Kraft and her daughter Goldie, Mrs. Gene Henry and her children. Mr. and Mrs. Hugert Horst from Tempe, Arizona. Bill and Claire Pleabanks from Los Angeles, Calif. were her visiting old friends and shelling swopping on their way home to Lexington. Okla. From Calif. were Mr. and Mrs. Floyd Sherman. They were guests of Bart and Nadine Scott. To make it a big party Tom and Mildred Scott from Aio was in attendance.

Oscar and Coralee Nunez and Bob and Ruth Charoboneau from Phoenix were here at Bay for a few days. Tommie and Henrietta Costello from Ajo spent some time here also and had a very good time.

Charles and Florence Coppinger were down from Phoenix. Mrs. Dorothy

MANGINO RADIATOR CO.

INDUSTRIAL - AUTOMOTIVE - CLEANED
REPAIRED - RECORED - REBUILT
HEAVY DUTY RADIATORS MY SPECIALTY

Mangino Radiator Co.

Phone AL 4-1748
300 EAST JEFFERSON STREET
AL MANGINO, JR. PHOENIX 4, ARIZONA

. 5 .

Whitehead from Tucson was here for a week's stay with two of her daughters, a niece and her grandson. Charles Whitehead came to take them home. Paul Denny and his son-in-law got in some good fishing while they were here. Skipper Ray and Wanda and their daughter from Glendale, Ariz. spent several days.

Pa and Ma Turner from Palo Verde, Ariz. came to spend some time enjoying the wonderful bay area. Pa's sister, Mrs. Essie Bunger came with them. The Neff's from Tucson were here, also, Bill and Fay Quisenberry.

Dorothy Walker came to the bay to spend a few days and to take her son Greg back to Tucson. Greg had been the guest of Manuel and Mabel Bercovech a few weeks. Harry Jones visited here and got in some good fishing. Al Scott made a hurried trip here to get his fishing rods. He and Wilma are going to San Francisco on vacation. Howard and Polly Coffinger from Wickenburg were here, their guests were Ensign and Mrs. Cordle and sons. Agnes Trotter from San Diego, Calif. and Mary Sue Browning from Freemont, Calif., nieces of Polly also Polly's dad Mr. Browning and Mr. and Mrs. H. W. Cummings from Wickenburg and their daughter Sherley, and friend John, also pappy Coons.

The E. L. Perkins family sends their thanks to the folks who brought the message of the serious illness of his sister in Phoenix. Especially to the fisherman who relayed the message from the Border Patrol at Lukeville to them here at the bay. Our sympathy to the E. L. Perkins family in the home-going of his sister. We are happy to hear Mr. J. A. Davidson is improving after a serious operation. We people at the bay sure miss him and Vida during the summer, as they sure like to fish and go swimming. Also very glad to report Jesus Martinez's wife has recovered and is at home with her family.

SEE YOUR ADVERTISERS

FISHIN' LINES

By Bill Valentine

It finally happened! That is, the first little bitty Sailfish was caught by big old W. F. Dunn, and the first big old Dolphin was caught by little bitty Tommy Hammer.

Tommy connected first with his 15 pound Dolphin on June 29. He was part crew of his daddy's boat, 'Misty Keela,' and took the rod from his real smart father, 'Short Count' Hammer, who thought it was a small Mackeral banging away at the trolled feather jig. As everyone knows by now, it wasn't a Mackeral, but was a beautiful, trophy winning Dolphin, which Tommy dispatched in true professional manner.

The cute little 36 pound Sailfish, a trophy hunter's dream, was expertly boated by Mr. W. F. Dunn of Maricopa, Arizona, with the competent help and assistance of Marcello, one of the best guides in the business. They had fished most of the morning off the 18 mile reef for Grouper, and after gathering in a nice mess of Grouper, decided to see if they could luck onto the first Sailfish of the season.

This was one of the wisest decisions ever made aboard Mr. Dunns' boat, the 'Thunderbird.' The Gods of Luck smiled upon them, and while trolling a mullet on an 29 pound test line, they connected up with the Arizona Republic Trophy winner.

Of all the Sails I've caught, or seen caught, I've never been lucky enough to gaze upon one of this size; the absolute perfect size to have mounted for display.

Congratulations to both of you lucky guys! It will give both the Cholla Bay

IN

ARIZONA

SINCE

1869

Permanence Dependability

Integrity

PHOENIX 3, ARIZONA

17 WEST JEFFERSON STREET

TELEPHONE Alpine 8-7491

Sportsmen's Club and the Public Relations Department of the Arizona Republic great pleasure to present to you your well earned trophies at the August 13 meeting of the Club.

Letters to the Editor

July 20, 1963

To the Editor Cholla Chatter Mr. Cecil Gary Dear Editor:

I got slapped down rather neatly in the Chatter for my article containing the gripes, and I guess I had it coming. On the other hand, I accomplished my purpose by using some of the language what counted. Your rebuttle, however, was somewhat on the misunderstanding side, and I like to think that it was because I had not made definite enough, what I had said about 'cliques.' Perhaps a better word would have been 'Political Factions,' and to fully understand my meaning, you would have to be down here to see and hear the comments and actions of the various club members.

Most of them do not have the plain 'Guts' to say anything at any of the meetings, concerning the likes or dislikes of the administration and its actions, but they will cry to high heaven about elections, administrations, what should or should not be done for the good of the club. And at the same time, without regard to the will of the majority these same members will sacrifice the progress of the club by refusal to work for them, or actually slander both the club and its members. Each error by the administration will be

(Continued on Page 8)

LUHRS INSURANCE AGENCY

BE SURE! Insure

Ynsure Luhrs

All Forms of General Insurance

Club Members

John Luhrs

Allen Luhrs

Richard Simis

MEMBER NATIONAL ASSOCIATION INSURANCE AGENTS

June 25, 1963 Phoenix, Arizona

Cap. Luis G. Sevilla S. Capitan de Puerto Puerto Penasco, Sonora, Mexico Dear Sir:

Reference is made to our conversation at your office in Puerto Penasco, Sr. Jesus Martinez acting as interpreter, wherein you requested a description of the Cholla Bay Sportsmen's Club activities together with their future policies.

The Articles of Incorporation in Article II explain fully and I will quote:

"The object of this Club are:

- To aid and assist in the development and improvement of conditions at Cholla Bay by research, studies, investigation and educational activities, and matters related thereto.
- To develop, improve and make available techniques, designs, practices, and plans of every nature and kind, applicable to the development and use of Cholla Bay.
- To enter into, provide, and participate in research, studies and plans with respect to the public use of

Got A Paint Problem? Can Help You!!!

We make industrial primers, Industrial enamels, Latex, House paint (both interior and exterior) & Government Specification Paint.

UNITED PAINT& VARNISH WORKS

104 Perry Circle
Tempe, Arizona Phone 967-6597
Member — Ray Robinet

Tucson Lodge No. 747 Loyal Order Of Moose

379 N. MAIN AVE., TUCSON

(The Tucson Chapter of the Club meets at 7:30 P.M. the third Tuesday of each month in the Green Room at the above address. Members are urged to attend and bring their families. Visitors welcome. Upstairs.)

cooperate with individuals, businesses, industries, the State of Sonora, and its political subdivision, the Federal Government of Mexico and its agencies, in fulfilling the needs of better public relations between the citizens of the United States and the citizens of the Republic of Mexico and for these objectives and purposes to organize, establish, maintain, and finance a Sportsmen's Club, to carry out the purposes of this organization."

Cholla Bay and to aid and assist and

As a background to our organization some seventeen men, of which I was one, in October 1955 held a meeting to organize our Club to assist each other and the people of Puerto Peñasco in Appreciation for their courtesies in allowing us to fish off their shores. We now have grown to some 650 members located from Honolulu through California, New Mexico, Canada, Arizona and Mexico itself.

We had our first Fishing Derby in 1958 in November and during that year provided Polio Shots for all the children of Puerto Peñasco.

Established 1910

Phone CRestwood 4-5483

PHOENIX TENT and AWNING CO.

Awnings — Boat Covers Custom Canvas Specialties

3333 No. 7th St. (at Osborn), Phoenix, Arizona

JIM MABB

Goettl Contributes to Industry
THERMAL RAY

GOETTL BROS

2005 EAST INDIAN SCHOOL

(Phoenix Club meets the 2nd Tuesday at 8 P.M. monthly in the Auditorium at this address)

- 6 -

- 7

Letters To The Editor (Continued)

of the little problems that were too small to take before a club meeting, and at the same time were thorns in the sides of us all, and which were so often overlooked by any administrative body, causing growing friction among any membership. So why not try writing in our gripes, and someone else writing in a rebuttle or solution to those gripes. The interest that could grow from such procedure could very well increase interests in the paper, and therefore more advertising and growing membership. The answers alone to the gripe column, if allowed by the reading membership, should create quite a bit of mail, as it is in all of us to either put someone in their place or show them the right path towards unity.

One more gripe before I close, and that is: Can the stamp be placed on the Chatter for mailing, so that we don't have to steam off the stamp before we can read the tide chart? There is (by measurement) plenty of room to put the stamp parallel to the top of the Chatter instead of starting a half inch from the top and placing the stamp so that it covers about four days of reading, and is that glue they use ever hard to steam off without spoiling the chart.

As ever, the Pest, Willis Fredlund

July 20, 1963

To the Editor of the Cholla Chatter:

I would like to personally compli-

ment Willis J. Friedlund on his two letters that were printed in the July issue of the Chatter.

The one regarding the housekeeping of the beaches at the bay is very timely and I feel everyone should make a real effort to cooperate.

The other letter regarding the dues, insurance, actions of the board and loss of members has a lot of good in it, however, there are a few discrepancies that I would like to point out for the benefit of the club members that are new or have not read all the articles that have been printed in the chatter during the past two years.

First I would like to point out that each raise in the dues was well publicised in the Chatter and was voted on by the members in open meeting. Each raise was carried by an overwhelming majority both in Phoenix and Tucson.

The next point is the insurance program. This was covered in a report by Shirley Bishop, then Secretary, and a blanket mailing of this report went to all members. Another report was then made in the Chatter well in advance of the time it was voted on at the open meeting by the membership. This writer then was present and answered all questions from the floor, both in Phoenix and Tucson. The Phoenix group voted by a good majority to adopt the program. The Tucson group had only one dissenting vote.

As a result of these procedures I would feel that all members that have been with the club two years or longer should be familiar with the various insurance programs that are in effect. It seems however that there is still con-

SPORTSVILLE MARINE

4831 N. 7th St.

Phoenix

CR 7-9784

ROCKY POINT SPECIALS

22' Century lapstroke sportfisher. V8 Gray Marine, Completely rigged for sailfishing, Marine radio, Depth finder, Head, Sleeps two, Perfect condition — \$3,850.00.

19' Fiberglass covered utility Runabout hull with Chris Craft V8 engine. Lots of room for fishing = \$1,895.00.

20' Powercat Tri-Hull with inboard-outboard or Jet Drive available. Lots of room for fishing or water skiing.

Closeout on inboard engines from 45 H.P. to 200 H.P. Exclusive dealer for Unifilite Boats from 19' to 42'.

Open Tuesday & Thursday till 9:00 P.M.

Norm Steyaert

Club Member

fusion in the minds of some.

The Accidental Death and Dismemberment insurance that is given to each member was voted on by the members and did pass by a large majority. The policy in no way limits any member to time spent in Cholla Bay. If Willis would read the article I recently wrote for the Chatter he would find that this policy covers each member 365 days of the year 24 hours a day and does not limit any one to activity at the bay. It covers any sponsored activity of the Club anywhere.

It is quite possible that Willis, like some other members, are confusing this with the Mexican Auto Liability insurance that is available through the Club under a group policy that saves the member from \$50 to \$70 per year. This policy does state that the member will not be in Mexico more than 90 days a year. This insurance is not compulsory in any way. It is just one more plus feature that is provided for the members if they wish to use it. Please remember there is no connection between these two policies.

"Another point I would like to clarify is the matter of the board of directors keeping their actions a "deep dark secret." I would like to point out that during Eddie Smith's term Myrt Johnson, in the column "Splinters from the Board," accurately and completely reported every action of the board. During the past year I will have to agree that this was not always done. Under Bob Taylor, however, I would like to point out that Dick Gardner is attempting to once again accurately and completely report all board action under the same column. Bob Taylor has even duplicated some of Dick Gardner's report in "Your Prexy Speaks" trying to be sure that the members are informed on every action of the board.

Once again I would like to compliment Willis on his interest in the club. If we had more members like him that would take enough interest in the club to write letters offering suggestions as well as offering time to help with the many projects we would have a better club.

Wes Douglas

AN ANNOUNCEMENT TO OUR FRIENDS AND CUSTOMERS:

On June 10, 1963, we completed an arrangement to merge with one of the most progressive insurance agencies in the Valley, the

WILKERSON FEDERATED AGENCIES, INC.

After July 1, 1963, our offices will be consolidated at 2214 North Central Avenue, Suite 108, Telephone AL 2-5558. Parking-right at our back door, is available off Encanto Boulevard.

In losing our previous identity as a part of this merger, we have gained strength to better serve you. Our group of experienced agents and underwriters assures you that, regardless of illness or vacations, your problems will be promptly and efficiently handled.

Also, with the combined size of our group, the company markets from which we supply your insurance, will be much more attentive to your problems. For example, our Mexican company will now permit burglary insurance with your fire and auto policies.

Last, and most important to you and to us, you will continue to deal with Dick Smith and Wesley Douglas, the same two members who have been handling your insurance. We appreciae your confidence in us in the past, and assure you that this merger will permit us to better serve you.

COPPERSTATE INSURANCE AGENCY

CHOLLA BAY SPORTSMEN'S CLUB, INC.

P. O. Box 7171, Phoenix 11, Arizona

MEMBERS
WANTED GEORGE W. FISHER
1425 NORTH SAHUARA
Sign 'em TUCSON, ARIZONA
Up Today!

PERMIT No. 248
BULK RATE
U. S. POSTAGE
Phoenix, Ariz.

A-1963

RETURN REQUESTED

	AUGUST,	1963	31	1205
Operation: Tide Chart	15	1120		2340
By Lynn Bayless		2305		
	16	1220		
Great Tides Occur at Full & New Moon			SEPT., 1	963
	17	0005	1	1245
4		1300		
August 19 August 27	18	0055	2	0030
NEW MOON 1ST GUARTER		1340		1315
MEN	19	0135	3	0110
		1420		1355
	20	0215	4	0150
		1500		1425
	21	0255	5	0230
		1530		1505
	22	0335	6	0310
		1600		1545
	23	0405	7	0400
FULL MOON MAST GUATER		1640		1625
Was Mas	24	0455	8	0450
12/13/		1710		1705
1623 1860	25	0525	9	0550
1 1 1 1 1 1		1750		1755
	26	0615	10	1700
() ()		1830		1905
	27	0725	11	0830
		1930		2025
September 3 September 10	28	0855	12	1000
		2040	E SELECTION OF THE SE	2145
	29	1025	13	1110
The times given are for high tide. Low		2150		2255
tide will follow each high by about 51/2	30	1125	14	1200
hours.	37	2250	M	2355

NEW MANAGEMENT THUNDERBIRD MARINE

Authorized Factory Sales & Service

MERCRUISER

VOLVO-EATON GLASSPAR K&M CRUISERS GLASTRON

Sonar Radios — Salt Water Hardware — New Service — New Equipment 1330 S. Alvernon — Tucson, Arizona — EA 6-3474